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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who can express how they feel when it happens’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Year R
	Oliver Y
Albie W
	Sophia K
Harry R
	Chloe R
Patrick G
	Darcey-Sue B
Teddy H
	Jackson HH
Tate ST
	Layla P
Younis M

	Year 1
	Darcy W
Olivia B
	Rupert Q
Agnes S
	Aish C
Hope K
	Ollie H
Frankie L
	Charlotte R
Freya K
	Wren S
Kian J

	Year 2
	Alex C

Christian P
	Chloe R
Alfie W
	Charlotte F
Oliver A
	Will
Parker W
	No Name
Ivy M
	Sebby
Jacob S

	Year 3 
	Ella W
James K
	Kaycee-Leah L
Harry T
	Ivy-May W
Ernie O
	Kiara H
Daniel B
	Ava P
Rosie R
	Joey WS
George H

	Year 4
	Sadie F
Miya E
	Molly M
Jackson-Paul F
	Noah F
Leo C
	Alex M
Theo P
	Filip E
Maisey BB
	Evelyn T
Poppy P

	Year 5
	Evie M
Abigail I
	Bella S
Vincent BH
	Reuben C
Warren H
	Stanley O
Calvin P
	Jess G
Yutong C
	Grace B
Ellie B

	Year 6
	Olivia-Rose C

Ruby R
	Olivia P

Daniel C
	Marlie C

Milo CO
	Adrian C

Joshua C
	Lucas W

Louis W
	Lizzie R

Raya L

	Walliams
	1651
	Rowling
	1291

	Dahl
	1065
	Cowell
	1414


Road Safety Appeal

Our long-serving School Crossing Patrol Maurice has reported a near-miss this week. Please would all parents, carers and pupils take great care when crossing, even with Maurice’s help, as not all drivers seem to be paying full attention, nor always observe the Highway Code where crossing patrols are in place.
School Spider Login Changes

School Spider has changed the way you log in to School Spider and you’ll now log in using your email address (the one we use for you at school) instead of a username. Your password stays the same. If you access multiple schools, you’ll now use just one login and can easily switch between schools. This applies to all parent accounts and has been communicated to all parents directly by School Spider. Several parents have reported having difficulty with the new login process, and most have been solved by uninstalling and reinstalling the app, to start from scratch.
WANNA TEACH PE

Ben Holden, the leader of the training, emailed the school on Thursday evening to express his delight at working with your children in our school. He said, “It was an absolute pleasure to work in your school, and I was genuinely impressed by the welcoming and supportive nature of your staff throughout my visit. The children were a real credit to you all—every class I worked with showed fantastic effort, engagement, and a brilliant attitude to learning.”
Class Photographs

Class photographs will take place on Monday morning, 23rd June. All children will need to attend in full school uniform. Summer dresses and polo shirts are equally acceptable.
Children in Year 1 will have PE on Tuesday and Friday.
Children in Year 3 should bring PE kit to change into during the day. 

Children doing Year 4 Zumba should bring PE kit to change into during the day.

Children in Year 6 should bring PE kit to change into during the day. 
Year Reception Multi-Skills Club

Class 1’s Multi-Skills Club has now ended. Parents will be refunded for the lost session. Please allow 2-3 working days for the credit to reach your account.

Class 2 start their Multi-Skills sessions this Wednesday.

Year Reception Art/Music Club

Class 1’s turn has now ended and it’s the turn of class 2 children for the next two Fridays.

Year 2 Trip

Reminder: Year 2 pupils will attend their Martin Mere trip on Thursday 26th June. Details are in your ‘completed’ surveys, available by clicking the ‘Read more’ link.
Year 3 Multi-Skills Club
Class 7’s Multi-Skills has now ended.

Class 8’s Multi-Skills start this Tuesday.

Year 3 Trip
Reminder: Year 3 pupils will attend their Tatton Park trip on Wednesday 25th June. Details are in your ‘completed’ surveys, available by clicking the ‘Read more’ link.

Year 5 and Year 6 Friends Association Disco
The survey for attendance at the disco has closed this morning. Please make your £3.00 payments on SchoolMoney in advance of the disco.
Year 5 Trip

Reminder: Year 5 pupils will attend their Haigh Hall trip on Tuesday 24th June. Details are in your ‘completed’ surveys, available by clicking the ‘Read more’ link.

Sports Day Dates – please note a slight change

Infant Sports Day takes place as planned on Tuesday 1st July, and the reserve sports day is Thursday 3rd July.

Junior Sports Day takes place as planned on Tuesday 8th July; however, the reserve sports day date has had to be changed to Friday 11th July. Thank you for your attention.

Holiday Clubs and Out of School Activities
Please check out more additions to the clubs and activities page of the school website, including Tech Camps and Premier Sports Camps during the summer holidays. Go directly to the page by clicking here.
School Dinners

Next week, (week commencing Monday 23rd June) it will be Week 1 of the school dinner menu, which can be found on the school website. 
Out of School Achievements

Isabelle P from Class 4 passed her Stage 5 swimming last week. Well done Isabelle.

Charlotte F from Class 5 passed her Stage 4 swimming over the half term break and can now commence Stage 5, swimming in the deep end of the pool. That’s great, Charlotte!
Alice M in Class 7 was awarded Opposition Player of the Match in the last two games played during half term. Great teamwork, Alice.

Alexander C from Class 5 passed his Water Safety Level 1 this week. Good job, Alexander.

Maisie H from Class 6 passed her Water Safety level 1 on Monday. Well done Maisie.

Kian J from Class 4 also passed his Water Safety 1 certificate this week, and won Player of the Week at football, too. Great week, Kian!

Nathan R from Class 4 passed his Water Safety Level 2 badge this week, during his Stage 5 swimming lesson. Good work, Nathan.

Oscar S passed his Water Safety Level 3 this week. Well done Oscar.

Eva I in Class 13 has won a ‘Design a Christmas Card’ competition for Alder Hey hospital, winner being announced only this week. Her winning design will be mass-produced and sold in Home Bargains stores later tis year. Great news, Eva!
Bo I of Class 10 received a special Headteacher Award this week, for her part in a clinical research session during the half term; her work on that session was shared nationwide as part of an awareness-raising campaign. That’s marvellous, Bo, well done.

After/Before-School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Class 2
	Multi-Skills
	Wednesday 25th June
	4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Class 1 
	Art / Music  
	Friday 27th June
	4: 00pm 
	Classroom door

	Year 1
	Coding Club / Archery 
	Tuesday 24th June
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Class 6
	Gardening Club
	Tuesday 24th June
	4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Class 8
	Multi-Skills
	Tuesday 24th June
	4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Year 3
	Rounders
	Thursday 26th June
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 4
	Zumba
	Monday 23rd June
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,
Mrs J. Westhead
Headteacher
